LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 15th July 2013 at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. M. Munro-Hill,  J. Warburton and A. Crookes.

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr Turrell and Cllrs Stephenson, Scott, Chapman and Myers.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Brad Webster – ERYC – was present from 7.00pm – 7.35pm.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  Cllr. Pollard attended the meeting from 7.35pm for a short while. Crossroads on the A164 from Lockington to Aike.

The grass needs further cutting as is a traffic hazard when turning left or right onto the highway.

Minutes. The minutes of the 17th June 2013 meeting were approved and signed, with one amendment under Streetscene.  Should read The Dalton Estate and not Highways.

Matters arising.
Brad Webster from ERYC spoke about the Severe Weather Grants 2013-14.  Up to £3000 can be applied for, for each of the 67 parish councils.  Funding could be used for an emergency box for torches, yellow tops or equipment for snow clearance or severe weather equipment.  The 4 grit bins would be Lockington parish council’s priority.  The PC would be responsible for the purchase of salt and maintaining each of the 4 bins, which could be funded from the grant applied for.

The paperwork for applying for the funding and submitting a bid will be available shortly.

Brad Webster will be organising a Funding Workshop in Leconfield before the end of August.

Cllr A. Proctor and Cllr. D. Turrell will liaise re the funding forms and e-mail addresses were given to BW for further information, to be sent to them directly and the clerk.

The funding item must be minuted as in July agenda.

DT proposed that the funding application be implemented for the grit bins and salt. Seconded Cllr. A. Scott, AIF.

Clerk to e-mail Highways with the intended location of each grit bins requesting comments.

Clerk to forward the cost of each grit bin and salt to DT and AP asap.

The Severe Weather Plan will be carried out by DT before the end of September as is the criteria for having the plan in place.

Correspondence.  Steve Charlton/Rain Gauges. The parish council considered the request but declined the offer for a rain gauge in Lockington.

Land Registration/Lundys. Clerk to contact Lundys to chase up.

East Riding Parish News for July was forwarded to each councillor.

Forewind information received and discussed.

The Flood Liaison Group Minutes for 31 May 2013 were received and forwarded to GC.

Planning Decisions.  13/01545/PLF – Erection of a single storey extension to rear at Cedar House, 43 Church Lane, Lockington for Mr and Mrs. H. Snape. Granted.

13/00691/PLF – Installation of 1 no.Gaia 11kW wind turbine on a 15m lattice mast (Resubmission of 12/02053/PLF) Land East of Barmston Drain, Chapel Lane, Aike for Mr. Neil Wright. Granted.

Planning Application.  13/02008/TCA – Lockington Conservation Area – Crown lift Norway Maple (T1) to 6m to allow room for building vehicles to pass under for major renovation works and crown thin by approximately 30% to allow more light into the garden. 8 South Glebe, Lockington for Mr. T. Hart.   No objections by the pc.
Accounts.
S. L. Connon was paid £138.80 stipend for July and £138.80 stipend for August. Expenses of £23.50 was paid.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 16th September 2013 at 7.00pm

A.O.B.  Clerk to write to Yorkshire Country Women thanking them for each of the flower planters at the 4 entrances to the village.

GC spoke about the exhibition at The Treasure House in Beverley entitled, Becks, Banks, Drains and Brains.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8pm.

